Dr. Cyril Wecht, Coroner 542 Fourth Ave., Pittsburgh, PA 15219 Dear Cyril,

I also heard from Hedgecock and wrote him again.

If I am here for the 35th anniversary, that will be fine. and there will be an abundance for publishing if there is what I do not expect, any interest in publication of fact about the assassination.

The orthopaedic surgeon decided against the hip replacement for my wife at this time because it will not eliminate all if indeed most of her pain.

A've just heard that Chris Croden is in terminal cancer and that she is also divorcing Robert.

She did a remarkable job, holding her family together and raising their children.

When they were first married they spent many weekends here.

That was when dobert first got that good print of the Zapruder film.

He did his original work on it for me.

Thanks for your good wishes.

Best,



## OFFICE OF THE CORONER County of Allegheny

CYRIL H. WECHT, M.D., J.D., CORONER

JAMES F. BENTZ CHIEF DEPUTY CORONER 542 FOURTH AVENUE • PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 • (412) 350-4800

FAX: (412) 350-4899

LEON ROZIN, M.D. CHIEF FORENSIC PATHOLOGIST CHARLES L. WINEK, Ph.D. CHIEF TOXICOLOGIST

14 Mar 96 Dear Hawld Thanks for your grounds follow though in response to my recent letter. It is most gracious of you to be willing to meet with Hedgecock. It will be interesting to learn what you think of his theory. I hope all goes well with your wifes hip replacement. After her secovery, she should benefit greatly in her ambulation. You will need some assistance at the house for awhile. Sorry you have no current prospects of publication for your continuing research. Perhaps interest will be renewed approaching the 35th anniversary in 1998. Take care of yourself and stay as stabilized as possible.

With kind regards and best wishes! byil